Colonel Daniel Putnam Association, Inc.

Minutes from May 20, 2017  Meeting

The meeting was held at Putnam Elms, 191 Church Street, Brooklyn, CT and called to order at 1:05 pm.

Present were: Daniel Jones, Douglas Jones, Kevin Jones, Moira Jones, Sophie Jones, Bill MacLaren,  Diane MacLaren, Ian MacLaren, Katie MacLaren,  Morgan MacLaren, Rob Perry, Scott Richards (for Old Trinity), and Liz West 

Liz recognized how meaningful it was to remember Kay Jones’ life at Old Trinity and have her family at PE for the meeting. She said that Kay, over the last years, called her regularly to find out what was going on with Putnam Elms.  It was very important to Kay that the legacy was continuing.

Review of Minutes: Minutes from the 11/5/16 meeting were reviewed – Bill made a motion that they be approved/Rob seconded – unanimous approval.

Old Business: A new septic system was completed last Fall.  We will need to look next at roofing as there are some areas that either need repair or replacement and will likely be our next major infrastructure investment.
Financials: Houston was not present to report but Liz will ask him to send out to members via email or regular mail.

New Business

Grounds: Morgan said the recent rain has been helpful.  Bill said he brought in his tractor last week and removed, with Morgan’s help, most of the tree down near the road that needed to come out.   The frontage stone wall damaged by the tree will be fixed by the next meeting.  

Morgan requested $750 for shrubs and trees, native plants, etc. to blend into the existing landscape. He can purchase these from the nursery he works for at a very low cost.

Rob made a motion to approve the $750/ Ian seconded – unanimous approval.

Liz asked Morgan to prepare some recommendations around what to do with existing trees on the property (remove, cut back, label).  Morgan commented that he has been told by an area expert that the European Larch appears to be mislabeled.

Rob mentioned that Bushnell Park in Hartford and Winterthur in DE are known for their variety of trees and have events built around them.

House: Cynthia Dias and John Laskey who had been helping with the property and association moved to Maine in March. We are seeking someone to fill their roles which might be consolidated to one.  Liz will work to get a list of responsibilities from them and Katie will help craft a job description with hours and rate of pay and then we will distribute in the area (possibly through the Quiet Corner Garden Club and Old Sturbridge, etc.).

Membership: Houston will be sending out information on membership dues.  Most don’t normally pay them.  At the last meeting the question was posed as to why we aren’t holding people accountable. Liz doesn’t think mandatory dues are necessary.  Bill suggested that giving people the opportunity to contribute regularly is probably still a good idea.  Rob asked if the dues are tax deductible which they are.  Moira offered to help with the language if needed.  Liz will find out if Houston is going to continue sending out meeting and dues reminders via regular mail.  The membership list was updated last year so Liz was able to send out an email blast to many of the members as a reminder.  She will also be able to continue to send them via email. There was a discussion about where members’ mailing addresses can be found and the utility of comparing that to the email addresses.  We will maintain the dues structure for now.

Rob offered to take over maintaining the address/mailing list.

No new members were proposed.

The new alarm system is working well according to Bill.  One incident in April turned out to be a false alarm.  ADT's service enabled John to make a judgment call on whether a single motion sensor triggered inside the house warranted 911 action. He decided against that, so no police presence has been required so far during 2017. Morgan offered to take over the alarm temporarily from John Laskey.

Chair and gown: Two most valuable pieces we own and we had them appraised and plan to loan to Newport Historical Society; Liz and Charley plan to move them over there this summer.

Board of Directors: Please let Liz know if you are interested in being considered for a position on the Board and the vote will be in November.  Rob mentioned the importance of recruiting new community members to be part of the CDPA and Board.

Scholarship proposal: John Laskey submitted a proposal related to enhancing the CDPA’s philanthropy and charitable giving in the spirit of Emily Malbone Morgan’s interests in supporting women in need. Liz distributed the proposal and there was some discussion.

Katie will do some research related to area organizations that serve women and circle back around to Liz.  Further discussion will be had at the November meeting.

Liz thanked Cindy and John for their efforts on the proposal.

Brooklyn September Fall Fest:  Brooklyn First Selectman, Rick Ives, seems to be interested personally and professionally in CDPA; Rob will follow back up with him on Monday.  Liz suggested having some family members on-site with light refreshments and shuttle transportation from downtown.  Vote to support this was unanimous.

Scott mentioned the patriotic themed service at Old Trinity close to July 4th that usually happens as a possible collaboration with CDPA.

Property access: Liz suggested that we consider allowing access to some of the property we don’t use to the town of Brooklyn or possibility of a gift in the form of a land trust.  This item was tabled for future discussion.

Liz also said that Moira is potentially willing to help digitally archive some of our holdings to preserve them and make them available on the website.

The next meeting will be Sunday, November 5th at noon.  

Adjourned at 2:36pm.
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